
FAQ:  Prevailing Wage Determinations for College and University Teachers  
 
Must a prevailing wage determination be obtained from the National 
Prevailing Wage Center (NPWC) if the employer is filing an application for a 
college or university teacher under the optional recruitment and 
documentation procedures provision?  
 
Yes, a prevailing wage determination must be obtained from the NPWC even if 
the employer is filing an application for a college or university teacher under the 
optional recruitment and documentation procedures provision.  Because the 
Department of Labor’s PERM regulations require the employer to certify that the 
offered wage equals or exceeds the prevailing wage determined pursuant to the 
prevailing wage provision at 20 Code of Federal Regulations §§ 656.40 and 
656.41, the employer must obtain a prevailing determination from the NPWC in 
order to meet that requirement. 
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